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Common question about hunting regulations in the Village. 
 

Hunting Areas 

 Deer hunting with a rifle, handgun, or muzzleloader is not permitted on Village 

side (North of 40
th

 Ave.) of the Hallie Marsh area.  Shotgun and archery hunting 

are permitted.  Deer hunting with a rifle, handgun, shotgun, or archery equipment 

is permitted on the Town of Hallie section (South of 40
th

 Ave). Target shooting is 

only allowed on the Town of Hallie section. 

 Hunting with a shotgun is allowed in the Wisconsin DNR Lands and on private 

property that is 40 acres or larger in size. 

 Hunting with a bow or crossbow is permitted on Wisconsin DNR Lands and on 

any private parcel of land regardless of size. If under 40 acres, hunter must be 

shooting from an elevated position in a downward manner. 

 Waterfowl hunting on the Chippewa River and Lake Hallie is permitted for 

shotgun only.  The shoreline of Lake Hallie is Village or private land in which 

hunting/trespassing is not permitted.  Hunting may be conducted from a boat or 

the hunter must be in the water. 

 Hunting on Village property requires permission from the Village Board.  

Permission slips must be carried by the hunter which will indicate location and 

dates approved for.   

 Kemper’s Woods is open to archery hunting for turkey and deer, after the gun 

deer season is completed (late season archery). No other hunting or target 

shooting is permitted in Kemper’s Woods. 

 

Additional Regulations 

 All hunters are prohibited from discharging a weapon (firearm and archery) 

within 100 yards of a dwelling devoted to human occupancy, unless it is their own 

dwelling, or carry written permission from the dwelling owner.  

 Firearms and bows/crossbows do not need to be in a case to be transported in a 

vehicle.  All firearms must be unloaded, and no arrow can be nocked or loaded on 

a bow or crossbow while being transported. 

 Any hunting (including locating a shot deer) that uses a “drone” would be illegal 

as a drone is considered an “aircraft”.  

 

Further regulations, including season dates and shooting hours may be found at 

dnr.wi.gov or by contacting the local DNR Warden. 

 

  

  
 


